
 

 

 

Legal Services  
PO Box 15 
Council House 
Coventry 
CV1 5RR 

PROPOSED TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER  
 

City of Coventry (Stoneleigh Road & Gibbet Hill Road)(40mph Speed Limit 
Revocation) Order 2024 

 
 

Notice is hereby given that Coventry City Council ("the Council"), under the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984 (as amended), propose to make the above Traffic Regulation Order 
("the Order”). 
 
It is proposed to revoke the existing 40mph speed limit on the following lengths of road:-  
 

STONELEIGH ROAD  -  From the City of Coventry Authority Boundary to its junction with 
Kenilworth Road (A429) 
 
GIBBET HILL ROAD  -  From a point 40m south east of its junction with the access road 
formerly known as Cryfield Grange to its junction with Kenilworth Road (A429). 
 

Removal of the above speed limits will mean that those lengths of road noted above will 
revert to being a 30mph national speed limit, by virtue of having Restricted Road status. 
 
A copy of this Notice, the draft Order, plan and Statement of Reasons for proposing to make 
the Order may be inspected at the Council House (reception area) Earl Street, Coventry and 
on the Council’s website ‘www.coventry.gov.uk/tro’. 
 
Any person requiring further information in connection with the proposed Order should, in the 
first instance, contact Richard Ellis (Traffic Management Team) during normal office hours 
on telephone number  02476 976417, or via email to ‘richard.ellis@coventry.gov.uk’ 
 
Any objections to the making of this Order should be forwarded in writing to Mr R Parkes, 
Place Team, Legal Services, PO Box 15, Council House, Coventry CV1 5RR, or via email to 
'rob.parkes@coventry.gov.uk'. Any objection must state the grounds on which it is made and 
must be forwarded by no later than 22nd August 2024.  
 
 
Andrew Walster 
Director for City Services and Commercial 
Council House 
COVENTRY 
Dated: 1st August 2024 


